CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for the League Management Committee Meeting to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 1st April 2015 commencing at 7pm.
Attendees:N.Oram, P.Tustain, S.Arlin, J.Hunt, I.Swales, M.Neave, G.Cook, D.Johnson, T.Holmes, T. Onions, B.Hill, B.Overington, I.Hamilton
Apologies: D.Vaux, P.Daly, B.Attwood
Matters Arising 
Medals have arrived at Macron and they are now commencing the engraving. 
Two shields for the Plate Finals and 3 Cups for the Senior, Junior and Minor Finals have arrived. These will be given to each winning team to keep. 

New trophies have also arrived for the Divisional winners. These will also be given to each winning team to keep. 

Tewkesbury Town’s record expunged and fixtures removed. 

All clubs emailed with the offer that the league would agree pitch switches to get games in providing that switch would be used on all future occasions when their first choice pitch was un-playable. 

All Referees emailed in regards to them sending in their match reports, which is a league requirement. 

Cheltenham Patriots have appealed to the GFA in regards our decision to void their match against Shurdington Rovers which is covered under our League Rule 10 F. League Secretary to respond to the GFA by Wednesday 8th April. 

Return match between Cheltenham Patriots and Shurdington Rovers deemed to be a high risk fixture following the first game being abandoned due to a mass brawl considered by the Mini Management Committee meeting. Decision made to man this with a referee and two official assistant referees. League to pay the costs of the two official assistant referees. 
Martin Price linking up with Newton whilst still suspended by the GFA resolved when Martin served his suspension and his fine settled. League Secretary emailed Newton Secretary to resolve this. 

Social Media item from Ian Swales not considered at the last meeting due to time constraints to be discussed at this meeting. 
League Secretary Report 
Really busy period. 

Ordering Trophies, Medals, organising documents for all the semi-finals and soon to be finals. 

Nearly all applications in for next year, still a few outstanding as I write -
Applications for Malvern Vale reserves and Welland reserves. 

Sherborne confirm they will not be entering the league next season. See email under correspondence.

I would suggest where possible we attempt to organise future Semi Finals and Finals when we do not have pre-planned league meetings. Again we have delayed this meeting and business does not stop. I appreciate we are sometimes at the behest of the hosting club, but the meeting dates are clearly published in the year-book, we should stick to them where possible. 

I believe taking the Semi-Finals around different clubs which they are mandated to host would alleviate the reliance on Bishops Cleeve. 

Correspondence
Email received from Bourton Rovers concerning a complaint against overcharging by a referee on their match on Saturday 21st March. More details under the referee section. 
Email from Malvern Vale stating their original pitch was playable again. 

Email from Matt Boucher stating he still wants to come and meet the committee in regards to the League Survey and the Grassroots conference. 
Email from Lynn at Sherborne Harriers:

I am informing you as required that Sherborne Harriers FC will not be continuing in the Cheltenham league for the 2015/16 season.

Firstly I would like to say that we have no issues at all with the way the league is run, and I have always found all the committee members to be helpful and supportive. I have also made many good friends over the years and hope to keep in touch one way or another.

You are aware that we have struggled for the last 2 seasons, and this season in particular has highlighted that there is no longer a place for teams such as ours in the Cheltenham league.

In no particular order, here are some of the reasons have led us to the decision to leave.

Travelling:
We are the farthest point this side of the county, and due to the scattered nature of our players, every game is an away game for most of them. However with more teams from the Worcester area joining the league we are regularly looking at 80-90 mile round trips to games. It's difficult to share lifts as we are all over the place, and some need to drive straight from work to make kick off.

Movement of players between divisions:
We have played too many games now where it is obvious that the opposing team are of a much higher standard, and playing in the wrong division. Our last game against Barometrics was a classic example. The Div 2 side did not have a fixture and they arrived with 14 players. Only 3 of those were from the actual Div 5 side and were on the bench. We got thrashed 11-1. The only 3 players who came down to the club after were the 3 Div 5 players and couldn't stop apologising for the manner of our defeat. The huge fluctuations in results of some teams show clearly what is happening. There is only so long you can keep going, being beaten every week before morale slumps and players leave. I am lucky this team is incredibly loyal, but they are not enjoying football at the minute and that has always been the most important part of our make up.

Player attitude:
There has been a definite change over the last 3 seasons, and many games feel like you're in for a fight not a game of football. We have permanently lost 2 players through injuries caused by reckless tackles. People have to go to work on a Monday morning and dont want to be taken out on a Saturday with a studs up lunge. Paul Ridge who has played for us since the age of 12 was hurt during a match in November. We didn't report it at the time as we didn't realise the severity. He was cynically taken out by the goalkeeper and somersaulted over to land on his head. The response from the opposition "it's like being hit with a freight train, he does that alot" I had to drive Paul home as he was concussed. 2 weeks later when he still couldn't weight bear an MRI scan showed a broken patella with free shards of bone floating. Surgery was no longer an option. He has only been given the all clear to drive 2 weeks ago. He has been told he cannot play competitive
 football again.

Relegation to Div 6 would be inevitable for us but would not alleviate any of these problems.

We are hoping to try our luck in Div 2 of the Cirencester league, which geographically is better for the majority of our players, and we have been assured that as few teams have reserve sides there is very little scope for players to move about. We have also been assured there are still teams who are shall we say on the mature and not so fit side, so we may have a chance of an even game every so often.

I would be grateful if you would pass on my thanks to all of the committee for their help and support over the years, and I would like to think that if by some miracle we pick up a load of young fit players, closer to Cheltenham that we could reapply sometime in the future.

Obviously we will fulfill our fixtures.

Yours Sincerely,

Lynn 
GFA

Following the League Secretary attending the GFA council meeting on the 26th February the following points should be of interest:

GFA annual charity donation going to the National Star College in Cheltenham.

No change in Mileage rate for next season – still 0.36p per mile.

No change in referee fee – still £22 per game. 

Still looking for a possible ‘North’ site for another 4g pitch.

They have £69,000 in their benevolent fund.

They have £488,000 in bonds and savings plus a 6 figure sum in Lloyds.

They made an operating profit of £65,500 in the year up to Feb 2015. 

SCOR next season will require shirts to be numbered 1-17. 

The Wholegame system already in place for referees will soon be in place for clubs and will include a facility to pay fines, entry fees, etc. 

League grants still in operation for IT.

Other grants on offer for clubs for equipment for pitches, etc. £1 Million pounds available for goal-posts, machinery, etc. (Did Apperley succeed in their grant application? – League Secretary to ask them)
More support for volunteers in the forward plan for the new season. 

Rolling subs has now been passed, but it is not mandatory. Leagues can still decide if they use it or not. 
3g pitch testing still has to be completed every 3 years for our level and specialist equipment still needed. 

Rule Offences
See attached. 
Treasurers Report
Surplus of finances discussed and some monies has been spent on the new trophies. Action all to come back at the next meeting with other ideas.
Referees
A Referee was queried by Bourton Rovers in terms of his mileage for their home game on the 21st March. He had claimed a total of £50, so £28 in mileage. This was queried with him and he confirmed he had charged that amount but had made a mistake. The worry is that if the Bourton Secretary had not reported this, we would have been none the wiser. 

This Referee has done this previously in the past, so we need to look at all his past mileage charges. This has included charging Bredon £3 for a journey of 0.6 miles!
The Referee was instructed to pay this back and he has informed the League Secretary that he has paid this into the league account.  Matt Neave to check this has been completed and will then pay the amount (£7) back to Bourton. 

Complaint from a Referee against Southside Reserves Manager over his conduct in the game played on the 28th March v Kings. This is nothing the League can do on this matter and if a Referee has an issue such as this, then he needs to report it to the GFA as per normal disciplinary activity. 
The League did speak with the Southside Reserves Manager who maintained he did not act in accordance with the Referees report  to the League. 

Northway complaint against the performance of referee on March 21st. He has previously complained about another referee and felt that nothing was ever done about this and put one word down about the referee  – “disgusting”. This was discussed at length and the committee plan to talk to the Northway Secretary at the next available opportunity to explore this further. 
Action on League Secretary, Referees Secretary and Registration Secretary to discuss the Referee Marks and how a more detailed response can go back to Clubs. However, Clubs need to note that the GFA/WFA are the controlling body in terms of Referees and reports can be sent on to them for further scrutiny. 

Suggestion made that we hold a Question & Answer session for Referees prior to the start of the season to discuss match reports; identifying what does and does not need to be reported. Also invites to the Club Meeting will be extended to Referees, so perhaps they can more closely identify with the Clubs. 

New League Rules for next season
 
Payment of officials to be completed prior to the commencement of a game. 
Marks of 60 or below to be emailed to both Referee’s Secretary and Registration’s secretary.
Analysis of League’s Benevolent Fund.
Plate Competition Rules.

Limit of approval for expenses incurred to change from £50 to £250. 

Team-sheets.

Rule 8c.

Anything coming out of the League Survey.

Rule re-wording, deleting and addition discussed ensued from Nick Oram’s document. Final amendments made. Nick to send document to League Secretary for onward submission to the GFA Rules Committee. 
Disciplinary
Tony Holmes reported that all suspensions are now correct after issues with the new Wholegame system. 

The first Sine Die list is now available for the first time since February. 

There are a few Referees still not sending in their match returns in a timely manner and having to be chased. Action on League Referees Secretary to include this on his registration document for next season. 

Some clubs still not notifying the GFA of the end date of suspension. Action on League Secretary to email all clubs and inform them it is really important that they do this so their players’ suspension can be cleared. 
Fixtures
John Hunt  reported that all final fixtures have been sorted out. 

The season is due to finish on Wednesday 6th May which is the date of the Senior Charity Final at Cheltenham Town FC. 

Results 
Ben Hill to revisit the team sheets and take up suggestions on improving for next season. 

The tick-box for cautions does not seem to be being used by clubs. 

Registrations  
Brockworth transferred some two players from last season to this season. Action on Phil Tustain to contact them and tell them the error of their ways. 
Staunton & Corse appeared to have played with 9 players on the 14th March, but this has not been reported. Action On Phil to investigate this. 
Any Other Business
Social Media – Ian Swales provided some feedback from The Grassroots conference he attended along with the Chairman. Social media appeared to be used widely around the country in leagues like the Cheltenham League. 
It was felt that provided this can be controlled and policed, then it was a good idea. 

@Cheltfootball is therefore the Leagues’ Twitter feed. 

WMK’s involvement in next seasons charity competition will be passed onto the Charity Cup sub-committee. 

Committee attendance at the semi-finals and finals discussed and dates provided. 
Next League Management Meeting Wednesday 29th April at 7.00pm.
